Editor Expresses Gratitude

As I graduate this year and go on to pursue my journalism career I will always cherish my memories as ACC's Lumberjack

As editor I was given the responsibility to inform the college population and it's affiliations, and to improve the quailty of the paper. I feel I have accomplished both and will be leaving a stable and organized paper for next year's editor.

I've been told throughout the year by faculty and administration that this year's paper is the best that they have ever seen. I can't take all the credit myself, I've had wonderful first and second semester staffs to achieve this high standard.

There are several people I must mention and extend my sincere gratitude to for helping make this year a reality.

First: Mr. Miesen, my college advisor, for helping me get into this position (one I will never forget). Second: Paul Rabiteau, this year's Lumberjack advisor, for his advise and listening ear. Third: Trina Redding, my assistant editor, for stepping in during the middle

Kevin Konczak is a full time

During the school year

student at ACC, but also is a

Konczak attends classes until early

afternoon, trains everyday for a few

hours, and somewhere in between

Konczak plans to attend

tries to find time for homework.

Northern Michigan University in

the future. There he hopes to

participate on their cross country

ski team and belong to the

National Collegiate Ski

Association. Yet, skiing is not

the only reason he chose Northern.

He simply explained, "Grades are

competitive cross country skier.

of the first semester and helping put it all together. Fourth: Chuck Witt, my technical advisor, for being there when I erased the entire Lumberjack disc and for all his paste-up contributions. Fifth: Marielle Morrison, my ad and entertainment specialist, for the terrific work shes accomplished and especially with The Lumberjack ads. And finally: John Pines, my ace staff reporter and opinion column writer, thanks for being there with all your opinions and for never refusing to write extra copy, take pictures,do print developing and contributing hours to paste-up.

I must also extend my thanks to Dr. Donald Newport, ACC president, all faculty, staff and administration for making my staff welcome and for being so understanding when a story was being investigated and you were the contact person.

The great success of this year's paper is due to a combined effort of all at ACC this past year. Good luck to next year.

Mary Bartz, Lumberjack Editor

my priority." He also enjoys the

area in which he became familiar

with after attending ski camp in

seven cross country skiers that

represented the Great Lakes

District at the National Junior

Olympics. He was involved in

four different races which were,

10km classical, 15km classical,

7.5km relay and the 20km skating.

Even though he did not place in

the top finishes he was satisfied

with his times, especially in the

This last winter he was one of

Marquette a couple of times.

For ACC Art Show

Approximately 150-200 people attended the buffet reception for the third annual ACC Art Show held April 28 at the Alpena County Library.

Featured works in this year's exhibits were by students enrolled in ACC's Art for the Classroom Teacher, Ceramics Photography courses. Also displayed were works by independant Design study students.

Ceramics Instructor, Joe Donna, viewed the event as highly successful noting that the Art Show had the cumulative support of not only the college but the business community as well. As a result of the enthusiasm for Ceramics I, a Ceramics II course utilizing the Raku method of firing will be offered over the summer.

an artistic medum for students.

Commenting that "Art should be used to teach a child to think," Skiba went on to explain that born out of a combination of many factors, the choices and decisions a child would make regarding his art activites now, serve to instill his knowledge of making decisions and acknowledging choices as an adult in his community.

The Art Show will be on public display at the Library during regular business hours.



SELL BOOKS

20km skating.

Konczak Combines Courses With Skiing

For CASH

ACC BOOKSTORE May 9 and 10, 1989

9 a.m.- 4 p.m.

A used book wholesaler will also be at the ACC Bookstore these 2 days to buy all books having national resale value.

> ACC Bookstore Room 104 Besser Tech. Center

Reception Held

Joy Skiba, Instructor of Art for the Classroom Teacher, had various instuctional displays throughout the ground floor of the Library. Topics of these ranged from examples in the sudy of Art values to using crumpled paper as





Flowers For All Occasions

Birthdays Weddings Hospital Funeral

354-3812 We Deliver 2579B US-23 South

ACC in Brief

Bordewyk and Coggins Receive Emeritus Status

In light of Herman Bordewyk and Edward Coggins retiremnets they have been awarded with the distinctive honor of the emeritus status. The Faculty Council and administration recommended that Bordewyk and Coggins, and all staff in the instance of teaching for 10 years or more be awarded the emeritus status. Congratulations and happy retirements.

Board of Trustees Scheduled to Meet May 4

The millage outcome has made in necessary to hold a special Board of Trustees meeting on Thursday, May 4. Plans for the level of service the college will be able to offer during the 1990 fiscal year will be the topic of the night. Starting at 7:30 in CRDNRC.

Summer Classes Begin June 12

Interested students, summer class schedules are available in the admissions office in VLH. If you are planning to enroll in a summer class early registration began May 1 and ends June 9 with late registration being offered from 9-3:30 on June 12-15 in rm 107 VLH.

Library Hours Are Reduced For Summer Months

The library will have reduced hours due to the reduction of courses offered during the summer months. The demand for library needs are not as great so the library staff uses this opportunity to schedule vacation times. Summer library hours will start after commencement and run til Fall. Hours are: 8-5 Mon. thru Fri. and once summer classes begin, 1 night a week will be scheduled open.

Annual Spring Fling Activities May 5

Attention ACC students, faculty, and staff: ACC's annual "Spring Fling" will be held on May 5, 1989.

The "Fling" festivities will commence at 1:00 pm behind VLH. Activities planned include such things as volleyball, football, and possibly softball and/or broomball.

Food such as a pig roast, hot dogs and hamburgers will be served behind VLH at 5:00pm

There will also be a dance held at the Alpena Civic Center from 8:00pm to 12:00 am

The "Fling" is sponsored by the Student Senate and chairpersons are Jeff Hanson and Mike Rhea.

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES WILL NOT BE PERMITTED ON CAMPUS!!!!

Beach Music Highlights Theme Dance

The Digital Connection, an ACC student run DJ service provided beach music at this year's annual theme dance. They played mainly music from the Beach Boys, Jan& Dean, and Top 40 hits. The music was incorporated to fit the theme of this dance and it did just that.

On April 17, 1989 students dressed to fit the theme, "Back to the Beach" and danced the evening away. There was a fair number of students and faculty, approximately 150, that attended the dance and all were having a good time.

Foundation Dinner at Civic Center

Friends of ACC gathered at the Alpena Civic Center on April 22, 1989 to support the Alpena Community College foundation. The evening began with dinner and welcoming speeches by ACC president Dr. Donald Newport and Foundation Trustee and Dinner Dance Chairperson, Avis Hinks. Upon completion of the speeches, the dancing commenced with music by the Guy Lombardo and Royal Canadians Orchestra.

Trout Fishing

When the state's regular trout season opens, thousands of stream fishermen will head for their favorite trout haven.

The scores of fishermen will be employing many different tactics, including live bait, artificial lures or flies. Although they may

disagree on how to catch a trout, all avid trout stream fishermen have at least one thing in common.

They are all addicted to the thrills of stream fishing.

The trout opener is a celebration of spring.